
 January  2018 The   New   Wine 

 

 

Upcoming     

Services and 

Events  
 

 
 

 

January 7th  

Communion Sunday 

 

 

January 14th  

Childrenôs Sunday 

School Classes    

Resume 

 

 

January 21st  

Coffee Fellowship 

Senior High Youth 

Group 

 

January 28th  

Loose Change     

Sunday 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

Happy New Year 2018!  As the New Year is opening with untold possibilities, I hope 
and pray that we all dare to follow Godôs directions in new ways in our daily lives and in 
the life of Lemont United Methodist Church.  Beginning of the New Year is the time for 
us to ask for new directions and to seek out some guidance for our lives and the 
church.   
 

We often want to stay in our comfort zone, and prefer the safety of the known, and 
donôt want to encounter people who are very different than we are.  Change, even 
needed, can be scary and embarking on a new path can be intimidating as well.     
Some of us donôt like change.  It has been joked: -The Seven Last Words of the 
Church: ñWeôve Never Done It that Way Before.ò This attitude can cause real problems 
for a person who doesn't like change in their personal life, or for a church that needs   
to grow and change.   
 

Change is hard and even it creates anxiety and fear.  Yet, think about it this way.     
God we believe and trust is always creating new out of nothing, makes a new covenant 
with us, and calling us to participate in Godôs new creation through bringing good news 
to the poor, the oppressed, and to all who mourn, binding up the broken-hearted, and 
proclaiming liberty to the captives, and release to the prisoners.  Richard Rohr in his 
article, óA Great Turningô says, ñThe changes are not just from the top down, but much 
more from the bottom up.  Not from the outside in, but from the inside out.  Not from 
clergy to laity, but from a unified field where class is of minor importance.ò  
 

It is time for us to try something new in order to experience Godôs possibilities in our 
faith journey and to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world 
as a church.  For this brand New Year 2018, I propose we change an attitude. Let's be 
completely open to what God is going to do in our lives and our church!  Of course, it's 
unpredictable, not always under our control, maybe different, but if we go into the year 
expecting that God is going to do a new thing among us, and are open to whatever 
God calls us to do and be, I am sure it will be an exciting and fruitful year, both         
personally and communally.   
 

Therefore, let us be open to Godôs revelation in our lives and have the courage to seek 
God in new and wondrous ways!  For that, let us trust that God will continue to guide  
us along the way.  Come to church every chance you get!  No excuses!  Invite your 
family, friends and neighbors to church!  Take one step further to grow your faith by 
involving in a study and service and mission opportunities!  I am excited to witness   
God at work in and through us in the year 2018. 
 

May God bless you and give you the courage to 
dare to follow God in a new direction  in this year 
and the years to come!  Happy New Year! 
 

Grace and Peace to you, 
Pastor Hyo Sun Oh  



HAPPY BIRTHDAY                    HAPPY ANNIVERSARY  

          January 2ðRylee Rainaldi                      January 27-Dave & Wendy Myers 

           January 2ðAbby Cliff                            

           January 2-Teague Cliff    

           January 6-Sue Gergescz                                                                               

 January 7-Mary Jane Sykes   

  January 8-Beverly Svoboda                                                                               

 January 9-Linda Kennedy                                                                   

 January 10-Jodi Stood                                                                                       

 January 12-Joanne Goszczycki                                                         

 January 20-Bill Sykes 

            January 21-Don Farrer, Jr.   

 January 24-Jessica & Jackie Kehr   

 January 30-Rob Lange         

 January 30-Shelby Fox                            

 
 

****Scrip Cards****  
 

I don't know about you, but I think the new way of ordering once a month is 

much better, more  productive and less to track keeping "extra's" on hand. 

I will continue to order the once of month (or more) if the interest is there, 

and with the help of Amy, will send out e -mail blasts to remind you. When 

responding to an  e -mail blast please        

respond to only 

me, Margefox2366@gmail.com  or call  630 

207 -1151. It's much easier for Amy not to 

have to forward them all to me.  

 

And please remember that the Master list 

is in the binder at the end of each pew, 

there are so many cards to choose from 

you may find something different.  
 

Thank You for your Support.  

mailto:Margefox2366@gmail.com
tel:(630)%20207-1151
tel:(630)%20207-1151


 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sanctuary Volunteers Are Needed!  
 

      As you have seen, the video and audio are up and running.  What we need now are           
volunteers!  We do not want to have one person stuck in the booth every Sunday. Plus we need 
to spread the knowledge around so when someone goes on vacation, there will be someone to 
fill in. Our goal is to have 4-6 people who are comfortable flipping through the computer         
presentation slides and 4-6 people who are comfortable raising and lower the sound on a mic so 
we do not have feedback.  You do not have to worry.  We will walk you through the programs 
and train you so you feel comfortable with the devices!  We just need volunteers!  
           There is a sign-up sheet in the back of the sanctuary for both sound  volunteers.  We need 
people for both the 8:30 and 10:45 services.  The more we have the better.  That means that 
everyone will be able to sit with their family most Sundays.  So, please put your name on the sign 
up sheet or stop by the booth and let Jana Stelter or someone on the Worship committee 
know.  We will get you familiar with the program so you can get in the  rotation to volunteer for a 
service. 

OPEN PANTRY NEWS 

Volunteers are needed to help staff  the Open Pantry. Hours are 

on Monday mornings from 9:30-11:00, this is light work and   

helpful to families that work during the day. The Open Pantry is 

in need of  peas, baked beans, and toiletries. Starting January 1st 

the pantry will not have evening or weekend hours. 

 
 

Encore Resale Shop Antique and Collectibles Sale                         

710 Cedar Crossings Drive  New Lenox (in the business center on Silver Cross       
hospital campus)       Friday, Feb. 2nd & Sat. Feb. 3rd 10:00 am-3:00 pm                                                    

Items available are vintage clothing, fur coats and wraps, linens, hat boxes, toys,   
kitchenware, books, records, jewelry, vintage games and purses.                                       

Cash and Credit Cards Accepted    All proceeds benefit Silver Cross Hospital 

   

Calling All Musicians                                                                                 
 

We are encouraging all musicians and    

singers who are interested in joining the 

Praise Band to contact Leslie, Bob, or Jana.                  

                 Come  join us!               



Short Bios of the Praise Band Members  
January 2018  

 

Joshua L. Miller, from Joliet, IL.  Keyboards and vocals.  ñMy mom and 
her brothers all played in the Lockport Township High School marching 
band.  Mom played marimba, one uncle played saxophone, and the 
other uncle played Trombone.  My Grandma played piano and my 
Grandpa played the trumpet.  And, my Grandpa's brother played 
acoustic bass in numerous bands.  So, I've always been around music 

and musical people.  I first started playing Piano when I was in        elementary school.  I 
joined my middle school's choir in 5th grade and performed with them for 4 years.  I joined 
my Mom in the worship choir at LUMC when I got to High School and was a member of the 
original youth praise band. In 5th grade, I wanted to be an F.B.I.      Special Agent when I 
grew up.ò 
 

 
Anthony Eugene Ferrazzi from Addison, IL.  Cajon box and vocals.  
ñMy father listened to classical music records, and as kids we liked to 
listen to records.  I always enjoyed singing Church Hymns, and I sang 
in the St Cyrilôs Grade School Choir.  I never played an instrument   
until now.  In 5

th
 Grade, I figured I wanted to do something with     

Aviation; I always was fascinated by Airplanes.ò 
 
 
 

 
 
Bruce Harold Ende (shortened from Endecavageh) from Joliet Illinois 
and lived whole life in Lemont.  Bass guitar.  ñUncle played and taught 
organ. Mom played organ at St. Alphonsus in Lemont.  I started on 
organ when I was in 6th grade. Started playing drums in 7th grade. 
Played in several garage rock bands. Became interested in guitar, so 
I began playing electric. Was asked to play at the first, and what 

would be the last, Easter Sunrise service at the Old Stone Church    followed by the first 
Easter Sunrise Service at the new church.     Eventually evolved into a lounge band that 
played at numerous events in the area.  My 5th Grade ambition was to be óJust like my Dadô 
and I really had no idea of an occupation.ò 

 
Leslie Baker-Ramos from Kalamazoo, MI.  Vocals and guitar.  ñMy   
parents encouraged my sister and I into music and the arts when we 
were very young. My     sister was a classical pianist-I, however, 
showed no promise on the blasted instrument. I did grow-up singing 
and the two of us often sang and played together.  I began singing and 
performing at the age of 8 in a community theater production of Oliver, 
and branched out into     classical ballet and vocal work at the Quinte 

Ballet Academy in Ontario   Canada and later the American Academy Of Dramatic Arts in         
Pasadena, CA. I majored in Theater at Indiana State University and worked professionally in 
repertory theatre until becoming a mom in 1998. I began singing with the Crossroads Choir 


